
 
LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SAFETY  

COORDINATING COMMITTEE 
2207 Lawrenceville Road 
Lawrenceville, NJ 08648 

 
MINUTES 

 
Tuesday, July 12, 2016 

 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Richard Krawczun, Municipal Manager; James Kownacki, Council 
Liaison; Chief Gary Wasko, Lawrenceville Fire Company; Jack Oakley, Emergency 
Management Coordinator; Edward Tencza, Fire Marshal; Anthony Cermele, 
Community Representative; Roseann Manghisi, Community Representative;  Elissa 
Grodd Schragger, Community Representative.  
 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Mark Ubry, Chief Lawrence Police Department; Carol Chamberlin, 
Health Department; Mark Lenarski, Chief Slackwood Fire; Michael Byrd, Chief 
Lawrence Road Fire; Michael Oakley, Community Representative; Mike Burzachiello, 
Community Representative; William Holmes, Community Representative and Jitesh 
Patel 
 
Call to Order:   The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairman, Jack Oakley at 
6:31pm. 
 
 
Minutes:  The regular monthly meeting minutes for April 12, 2016 were reviewed by 
the committee.  A motion was made by Jack Oakley and motion was seconded to 
approve the minutes as written.  All were in favor. 
 
 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
There was no public participation at the meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



OLD BUSINESS 
 
HEALTH REPORT:  Jack Oakley reported in Carol Chamberlin’s absence.  It was stated 
that the “First Responder Forms” are due by the end of July. 
 
EMERGENCY APPARATUS REPORTS:  Chief Mike Byrd reported all apparatus in service 
at this time.  Chief Wasko of the Lawrenceville Fire Company reported that Telesquirt 
23 is back in service.  It was inspected for possible ant infestation.  Engine 21 and 
Rescue 21 are out of service indefinitely for electrical repairs.  Jack Oakley reported 
Ambulance 129-4 is out of service for air conditioning repair.   
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEDIA ARTICLES:    
A suggestion was made to have something posted regarding back to school safety in 
mid- August. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
NEW CONSTRUCTION IN THE TOWNSHIP:  No new business. 
 

PLAN REVIEWS 
 

There was a brief discussion of a new 100 plus unit “Active Adult Residential 
Community”.  Ed Tencza stated that there are plan reviews for a new golf course at 
Green Acres. 
 

OTHER BUSINESS/CORRESPONDENCE 
 

Ed Tencza reported that although the Patio World location looks dilapidated, the 
building condition is “ok” at this point. 
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

Having no further business to be brought before the committee, a motion was made 
by Jack Oakley, and seconded by Rich Krawczun to adjourn the meeting.  All were in 
favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:45pm. 
 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
       Jennifer Thomas 
 


